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To:

NADE Board of Directors

From:

Jeff Price, President-elect

Date:

August 24, 2014


Subject:
2014 Annual Report
This has been a tremendous year for NADE and I feel honored to have been part of a governing Board that committed itself to pushing NADE forward so this Association is better positioned to serve its members and to be a stronger voice for their concerns.  In that regard, I have strived to fulfill the duties and responsibilities of President-elect.

· I have been available to offer advice and insight to assist our President and other Board Members in the fulfillment of their respective duties and responsibilities.

· I have served as the Liaison between the NADE Board and the Members of the Illinois NADE Chapter who have worked so hard to plan the 2014 NADE National Conference.

· I was privileged to be a part of the triumvirate of NADE leaders (together with Jennifer Nottingham, NADE’s President, and Julie Kujath, NADE’s Legislative Director, that traveled to Washington for a week in March to advocate for the issues and concerns of our members.  We nearly drowned in the rained, froze in the snow, but we carried forth on our mission to ensure NADE’s voice was heard by SSA and Congress.

· I was in Washington in April with NADE’s President to assist in discussions with staff from the House Committee on Oversight and Government Reform regarding some of NADE’s issues and to provide assistance regarding NADE’s in-person testimony before this Committee during a public hearing.

· I represented NADE at meetings hosted by the National Academies’ Institute of Medicine to assist this group in exploring new frontiers and new opportunities for SSA to reshape portions of the disability program.     

· I have participated in conference calls involving other members of NADE’s Executive Board and leaders from NCDDD and conference calls with SSA’s leadership to continue ongoing discussions regarding the issues and concerns that are of importance to NADE members.  These calls have contributed to the discovery of solutions to problems and the resolution to solve others.  These communication pathways are important for NADE and our members as they serve as viable options for all participating parties.  

· I have spent time during the past year to lay the groundwork for 2014-2015 with hopes this will be a year for NADE as successful as any we have enjoyed in the past.  I look forward to working with the NADE Board, every NADE Chapter and every NADE Member to ensure this occurrence.

Thank you for the opportunity to serve NADE!

